
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Message from the Head 

Dear Parents and Carers 
We had a fantastic start back to the academic year last week; the children settled very quickly into their new classes and 
have had a very calm and focused return to school.  
This week we also welcome our new Foundation Stage cohort to our Devoran community. Last week Mrs Emblin, Mrs 
Webster-Lugg and Mrs Polglase really enjoyed getting to know the children on their home visits and this week the children 
are finding their way around their new classroom and outside area. We have already been amazed at how well the children 
have done on their first day in school – we couldn’t be prouder!  
 
The news of the death of Queen Elizabeth II on Thursday evening was a huge shock to us all. The Devoran Team have 
carefully planned how we support our children in school at this difficult time. I hope that the letter that we sent out earlier 
today will be of use to you in supporting children with bereavement. Our School Policy on Bereavement can also be found 
here. Monday 19 September has been declared as a Bank Holiday and as a result school will be closed on this day. We will 
return on Tuesday 20 September.  
 
You are all warmly invited to come in and sign the Condolence Book should you wish to. This has been set up in the school 
reception. 
 

Best wishes 
Miss Lock  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DEVORAN NEWS 
 

12 September 2022 

Starting School / Transferring to Secondary School in September 2023 
The online application system opened last week and detailed information about the admissions process is available 
online at www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions or on request from the School Admissions Team. 
 
It is really important that you name more than one preference. Naming more than one will not give you less chance 
of securing a place at your preferred school.  If you do not apply on time, your preferred school/s may already be full.  
Please also check your eligibility for Home to School Transport before naming your preferences. 
 
Flyers for these two important transitions can be found on the next few pages. 
 
  
 
In addition, please identify families that may need support with the application process and either offer them 

Summer Reading Challenge 
The Summer Reading Challenge hosted by the library service finishes soon! You still just about have time to finish 
reading 6 books and receive a medal and certificate. The final date for completing the Challenge has been extended 
to Saturday 24 September as a mark of respect to Queen Elizabeth II. 
 
 

Meet the Teacher 
We will be holding the Meet the Teacher events in person in the respective year group 
classrooms. The meetings will take place at 14:30 and the dates are as follows. The 
children will be taken outside whilst you have an opportunity to meet the teachers 
and find out about the year ahead. We hope you can make the times below pertinent 
to your child/ren. We will ensure that we share the Power Point with families in case 
you are not able to make the session. 
Wednesday 14 September – Year Two 
Thursday 15 September – Year Six 
Friday 16 September – Year Three 
Tuesday 20 September – Year Four 
Wednesday 21 September – Year Five 
Thursday 22 September – Year One* 
*date change due to Bank Holiday 

 

House Points 
The children have had a 
great week designing 
flags for our Houses. 
They have also earned 
lots of House Points 
too! Congratulations to 
Longships who are in 
the lead this week.  
 

Godrevy 33 points 

Longships 44 points 

Pendeen 43 points 

Trevose 33 points 

 

http://www.devoran.cornwall.sch.uk/web/policies/301607


 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 


